



February 24, 2012

Hon. Michael A. Delaney Attorney General of the State of New Hampshire 33 Capitol Street Concord, NH 03301

Dear Mr. Attorney General:

I am contacting you regarding a data security incident on behalf of WPX Energy, Inc. (also on behalf of Williams Production Company, LLC; Mockingbird Pipeline LP; Williams Production Keystone LLC; Williams Production Appalachia LLC; Williams Production Company Gulf Coast; Williams Rocky Mountain; Williams Production RMT Company; Williams Production Mid-Continent; Dakota-3 E&P LLC; Williams Production Ryan Gulch LLC; Williams Laurel Mountain LLC).

The incident involved potential disclosure of Social Security Numbers. On January 27, 2012, 1099 tax forms were mailed to interest owners or contractors. Their social security number was subsequently found to be visible through the glassine window of the envelope. When we became aware of the issue, we immediately began an investigation. We are not aware of any fraudulent use of this information and have taken the necessary steps to ensure this won't happen again.

As of the date of this letter, we have notified the 2 impacted individuals. We have explained the circumstances, offered credit monitoring services at our expense through Experian and provided information on how to activate that service. Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact us at 918-573-5435.

Sincerely,

Lisa Lordo

Lisa Gordon, Director of Accounting Services